
 
 

 
 

REQUEST 15688 RESPONSE 

 
 
 
I am enquiring about historical floods in Platt Bridge, 
Wigan, WN2 5AL. Do you have any sewer flood, fluvial 
and pluvial records for the area, especially the 2015 
boxing day flood event 

The Council do not hold any records of levels in 
the public sewer, this information may be 
available from United Utilities.  
 
We have flooding reports from the following 
dates: 
 

• Walthew Lane flooded due to blocked drain - 
20/01/2021 

• Platt Lane flooded - 20/01/2021 

• Templeton Rd/Lomax Street, Fluvial - 
20/01/2021 - 01/12/2020 - 12/26/2015 

 
For more information on the Boxing Day floods 
please visit the Flood Investigations page on the 
Council Webpages.  
 

 


